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Workshop Agenda
Board of Commissioners


    October 1, 2008
     3:30 P.M.


Call to Order by Chairman.  


Acceptance of Agenda.


OLD BUSINESS:
A. Further discussion regarding the postal zip code changes for several


North Fayette areas.  


NEW BUSINESS:
B. Consideration of a request from Planning and Zoning staff for


direction regarding the possible development of standards regulating
Personal Care Homes in single-family dwellings.


ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT
ATTORNEY’S REPORT
STAFF REPORTS
BOARD REPORTS
EXECUTIVE SESSION


ADJOURNMENT


BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Jack Smith, Chairman


Herb Frady, Vice-Chairman
Robert Horgan
Eric Maxwell
Peter Pfeifer


i


STAFF
Jack Krakeel, Interim County Administrator


Scott Bennett, County Attorney
Carol Chandler, Executive Assistant
Karen Morley, Chief Deputy Clerk


Floyd Jones, Deputy Clerk


i


MEETING LOCATION
Commissioners Conference Room


Administrative Complex
140 Stonewall Avenue
Fayetteville, GA 30214


i


MEETING TIMES
1  Wednesday each month at 3:30 p.m.st


i


COMMISSION OFFICE
Administrative Complex


Suite 100
140 Stonewall Avenue
Fayetteville, GA 30214
Phone: 770.305.5200


Fax: 770.305.5210


i


WEB SITE


www.fayettecountyga.gov


i


E-MAIL


administration@fayettecountyga.gov



http://www.fayettecountyga.gov

http://www.fayettecountyga.gov

mailto:administration@fayettecountyga.gov






COUNTY DEPARTMENT AGENDA REQUEST 


Department/Division: Department Head:


Presenter, if needed: Preferred Meeting Date:


Background/History/Details:


Wording for the Agenda:


What action are you seeking from the Board of Commissioners?


If this item requires funding, please describe:


Has this issue come before the Commissioners in the past? If so, when?


Do you need audio-visual for the presentation?


 STAFF USE ONLY


Administrator's Approval Confirmed Meeting Date


 Recognition/ 


 Presentation


 Public 


 Hearing
 Old  


 Business


 New 


 Business
 Consent  Report  Other


Back-up Material Submitted?


Approved by Finance?


Approved by Purchasing?


Reviewed  by Legal?


Approved by Administrative Staff?


Staff Notes


Print Form


Fire & Emergency Services Allen McCullough


David Scarbrough Wednesday, October 1, 2008


Continued discussion on proposed postal zip code changes for several North Fayette areas.


This issues is many years old. Since the U.S. Post Office establishes zip codes according to their own zones, county lines are not 


typically taken into consideration. Fayette County has areas served by 4 post offices located in other counties. If completed, this 


proposal would aid in providing some north Fayette citizens with Fairburn and Riverdale addresses with a Fayetteville mailing 


address. 


 


                          SEE ATTACHMENTS (3)


If the Board is supportive of this effort, the County needs to send a letter to the U.S. Postal Service indicating its support and 


commitment to working with them, including moving forward with the renaming of the streets where a duplication would 


otherwise exist.


Yes Thursday, September 11, 2008


Yes Wednesday, October 1, 2008


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes



















Board of Commissioners Minutes
September 11, 2008


STAFF REPORTS:  County Fire Marshal David Scarbrough briefly discussed a community based request regarding a proposed zip


code change for a portion of Fayette County. Captain Scarbrough  said the areas in question were Fairburn with a zip code of 30213


and Riverdale with a zip code of 30296.  He presented the Board with a map showing the proposed zip code change area.  A copy


of the map, identified as “Attachment No. 8", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.  He said there had been


ongoing conversations with the United States Postal Service and he would be bringing a formal request to the Board next month.


He said this zip code change would involve the renaming of ten (10) streets in the area involved.  He said USPS had indicated that


they would like to have at some future date a letter of commitment from the County regarding this as it relates to the renaming of


these streets. 


Chairman Smith asked Captain Scarbrough if he knew the streets that would have to be renamed.  


Captain Scarbrough replied yes and said there were ten streets in this particular area that have been identified that would be a part


of this.


Chairman Smith asked if this request had been generated by citizens in the area.  


Captain Scarbrough remarked that was correct and noted that a couple of different homeowners’ associations located in the North


Fayette community petitioned and had written letters to the USPS.  He said the County was then contacted and made aware of the


situation.     He noted that the USPS would be doing a survey of the residents in the affected area as to how they would feel about


the zip code change and would affect approximately 2,200 residents.  He said if the survey resulted in a 51% majority then the USPS


would be willing to proceed with the process.  


Chairman Smith said it was his understanding that there had been some concern about addresses with other city zip codes.  He


recalled that there had been a group of citizens who had tried to accomplish this approximately ten years ago and at that time the


USPS was not that cooperative in making the change.  He asked if the USPS at this time seemed to be willing to make this change.


Captain Scarbrough replied that the information he had indicated that they had undertaken an internal study and had indicated that


they would in all likelihood make the change provided the citizens in the affected area were in agreement.  He said they would then


become a part of the 30214 Fayetteville zip code area.  


Commissioner Horgan clarified that in the current zip code 30214 there were ten street names that were also listed in the zip code


30213 and this was the reason for changing the ten street names and Captain Scarbrough replied yes that was correct.  


Chairman Smith asked if the USPS was bearing the responsibility for doing the survey and getting the survey results.


Captain Scarbrough replied yes this was part of the USPS process.  He said they would send a formal survey letter to the residents


located in the affected area.  He said to his knowledge there would not be any cost at this point that the County would bear toward


the survey.


Chairman Smith asked Captain Scarbrough if there was any action needed by the Board tonight.


Captain Scarbrough replied there was no action needed tonight and he just wanted to make the Board aware of this ongoing process.


He said at a future date he would request to go on an agenda.  


Commissioner Maxwell asked Captain Scarbrough if he had a time line for when he would come back to the Board and Captain


Scarbrough replied next month.  
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COUNTY DEPARTMENT AGENDA REQUEST 


Department/Division: Department Head:


Presenter, if needed: Preferred Meeting Date:


Background/History/Details:


Wording for the Agenda:


What action are you seeking from the Board of Commissioners?


If this item requires funding, please describe:


Has this issue come before the Commissioners in the past? If so, when?


Do you need audio-visual for the presentation?


 STAFF USE ONLY


Administrator's Approval Confirmed Meeting Date
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 New 
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Back-up Material Submitted?


Approved by Finance?


Approved by Purchasing?


Reviewed  by Legal?


Approved by Administrative Staff?


Staff Notes


Print Form


Planning & Zoning/Community Dev. Peter A. Frisina


Dennis Dutton/Pete Frisina Wednesday, October 1, 2008


Consideration of a request from Planning and Zoning staff for direction regarding the possible development of standards regulating 


Personal Care Homes in single-family dwellings. 


The Planning & Zoning Department and the Marshal's Office have received a number of inquiries about how one might establish a 


personal care home in their residence. Likewise, they have received some complaints when neighbors seem to be operating one. 


While there are currently no established requirements for operating a personal care home in our Zoning Ordinance, the definition of 


"Family" in the ZO is:  One or more persons occupying a single dwelling unit, provided that all persons are related by blood or 


marriage, or are lawful wards, and shall also include a group of persons, not exceeding four (4), living and cooking together as a 


single, nonprofit housekeeping unit.  The members of said group need not be related by blood or marriage or be lawful wards, 


where said group is occupying a single dwelling unit. 


 


The Fayette County Zoning Ordinance does not currently contain regulations for Personal Care Homes in single family residences.  


Staff desires input/direction from the Board as to whether or not there is interest in having P & Z develop proposed regulations for a 


Personal Care Home which would be brought back to the Board in the future as recommended amendments to the Zoning 


Ordinance.


N/A


No


No


Yes Wednesday, October 1, 2008


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes
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